
 

Orange County Transportation Authority 
550 South Main Street / P.O. Box 14184 / Orange / California  92863-1584 / (714) 560-OCTA (6282) 

March 17, 2010 
 
 
To: Finance and Administration Committee  
 
From: Will Kempton, Chief Executive Officer 
 
Subject: Financial and Compliance Audit of Costs Claimed Under Combined 

Transportation Funding Program Project Number 99-STAN-SIP-1192, 
City of Stanton 

 
Overview 
 
An audit has been completed of a project funded through the Combined 
Transportation Funding Program of Measure M for the City of Stanton by audit 
firm Mayer Hoffman McCann P.C.  Auditors concluded that the City of Stanton 
was in compliance with the Combined Transportation Funding Program 
Guidelines. 
 
Recommendation  
 
Receive and file the financial and compliance audit of Combined 
Transportation Funding Program Project Number 99-STAN-SIP-1192, City of 
Stanton. 
 
Background 
 
The Fiscal Year 2008-09 Internal Audit Plan Audit included Combined 
Transportation Funding Program (CTFP) project audits. Audits of eight CTFP 
projects were performed by external audit firm Mayer Hoffman McCann P.C. (MHM) 
and audit reports were issued and presented to the Orange County Transportation 
Authority (OCTA) Board of Directors on February 8, 2010.  
 
Among the projects selected for audit was one for the City of Stanton (City). 
Auditors questioned all expenditures due to a lack of supporting documentation. 
However, subsequent to the report’s issuance, the City notified OCTA that 
supporting documentation had been located. The OCTA Board of Directors 
requested that a review of the located documents be performed.  
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Discussion 
 
MHM has completed its review of documentation provided by the City and has 
issued a report confirming that costs submitted were eligible and properly 
supported.  
 
MHM also indicated that the match requirement for this project was not met by 
$1,520; however, MHM reported that OCTA had reviewed and accepted this 
project in combination with a second traffic signal project. Combined, the City 
met the required 20 percent match for the two projects. As such, a finding 
related to this matter was not made.  
 
Summary 
 
An audit has been completed of a CTFP project of the City of Stanton. External 
audit firm MHM has concluded that expenditures by the City for the project 
were in compliance with CTFP guidelines. 
 
Attachment 
 
A. City of Stanton, California Closeout Audit of Costs Claimed Combined 

Transportation Funding Program Project Number 99-STAN-SIP-1192 
Cerritos Avenue/Western Avenue Traffic Signal Project For the Period 
September 12, 2000 through September 19, 2007 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Approved by:  

 
 
 

Kathleen M. O’Connell  
Executive Director, Internal Audit 
(714) 560-5669 
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